
 

Upcoming  Events:                            

Tue 12 February —   

Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Wed 13 February —   

Family consultative 
group meeting- 9.15am 

Fri 15 February—       

Summer PSSA sport 
starts                
Playgroup -  9-10.30am 

Mon 18 February—  

Twilight swimming 
carnival 

 Tue 19 February—  

Family/teacher meet 
and greet                
Playgroup  9-10.30am 

Fri 22 February—   

PSSA sport               
Playgroup 9-10.30am 

Fri 1 March —         

PSSA sport            
Playgroup -  9-10.30am 

Tue 5 March —        

Playgroup -  9-10.30am           

Wed 6 March —          

Life Education 

Thur 7 March —    

Life Education 

Fri 8 March —           

PSSA sport               
Playgroup -  9-103.0am                       
Life Education   

Fri 11 March —           

Life Education    

Tue 12 March —         

Life Education              
Playgroup -  9-10.30am         

Wed 13 March —    

School photos          
Life Education 

Term 1 Week  2  Thursday 7 February 2019 

Cambridge  Park Public School  

Exceptional learning opportunities for all 

Welcome to 2019 at Cambridge Park 

Public School. We very warmly welcome  

all our new students and their families. I 

hope everyone is settling in well. Please 

make contact with your child’s teacher or 

the team supervisor if you have any 

concerns or questions. We also 

welcome Mrs Walters and Miss Hines, to 

Cambridge Park PS this year. I know our 

lovely parents and carers will make them 

feel at home in no time at all. 

The classes for 2019 are outlined below. 

Most classes are grade based this year 

except for the Possums, which is a K/1 

class, the Kangaroos, which is a 

grade1/2, and the Butterflies, which is a 

combined Year 4/5 class.  

School Structure and email contact 

details for teachers for 2019 are as 

follows: 
 

Preschool   
Team Leader -   Mr Bourke, Deputy 
Principal  
Neil.R.Bourke@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Shanahan -  Green Tree Frogs 1&2 
M – F  
Melinda.Shanahan@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Anderson -  Joeys 1&2 M, T W 
Deborah.Ann.Anderson@det.nsw.edu.a
u 
Mrs Myers - Joeys 1&2 W, T, F 
JOANNE.MYERS@det.nsw.edu.au 
School Learning Support Officers 
Mrs D. Chalker Green Tree Frogs 1 & 2 
Mrs Wells -Joeys 1 & 2 
 

Kindergarten 
Team Leader -  Mrs Wallace Assistant 
Principal - Possums K/1 
ELINOR.WALLACE@det.nsw.edu.au 
Miss McLoughlin- -Wallabies 
Elizabeth.McLoughlin9@det.nsw.edu.au 
Miss Maynard – Geckos 
annabelle.maynard2@det.nsw.edu.au  
Mrs Dani Labour – Stingrays  
Dani.Labour@det.nsw.edu.au  
Year One  
Team Leader -   Mrs Junge, Assistant 
Principal  - Sharks 
 Alicia.Junge@det.nsw.edu.au  
Miss Hines– Blue Tongues 
emily.hines11@det.nsw.edu.au  
Miss Chung - Crocodiles 
sonnya.chung1@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
 

Year Two 
Team Leader -   Mrs Senkbeil Assistant 
Principal –Kangaroos Yr1/2 
Jutta.SENKBEIL@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Mayo - Paper Daisies 
Karen.Mayo1@det.nsw.edu.au 
Ms Durant – Koalas 
dalina.hooley@det.nsw.edu.au  
Mr Costello - Banksias 
Sean.Costello4@det.nsw.edu.au 
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Year 3  
Team Leader -  Mrs Vancuylenberg, Assistant 
Principal -  Cockatoos M,T,F 
LEANNE.VANCUYLENBERG@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Crocker - Cockatoos W TH 
renee.crocker@det.nsw.edu.au 
Miss Pellizzon – Tazzie Devils 
jessica.pellizzon@det.nsw.edu.au 
Miss O’Sullivan - Dugongs  
kathryn.osullivan5@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

Year 4 
Team Leader -  Mrs Vancuylenberg, Assistant 
Principal 
LEANNE.VANCUYLENBERG@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mr Fodor – Kingfisher   
rhys.fodor3@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Lodge - Bilbies 
Tracey.Lodge@det.nsw.edu.au  
Year 4/5 Ms K Poole - Ulysses Butterflies 
kylie.poole5@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Year 5 
Team Leader – Mrs Hansen – Emus - Assistant 
Principal RACHAEL.BUGDEN@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs McGilvray  - Dingoes 
kirsty.mcgilvray2@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Year 6  
Team Leader Mrs Hansen Assistant Principal 
RACHAEL.BUGDEN@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Richards & Mrs Wiggins – Wedge-tailed Eagles  
JULIE.RICHARDS@det.nsw.edu.au 
DANIELLE.WIGGINS@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Sanders – Echidnas 
amy.johnson59@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mr O’Neil – Flying Foxes 
stuart.oneill5@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Support Unit 
Team Leader - Mrs Jane Wade Assistant Principal 
Jane.Wade@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mr Sirmais– Fairy Penguins 
jake.sirmais1@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Wade– Quokkas  
Jane.Wade@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Sakowicz – Cassowaries 
deborah.sakowicz1@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Maul – Sugar Gliders 
petra.maul1@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

School Learning Support Officers 
Mrs Free - Cassowaries 
Mrs Nicholas – Sugar Gliders 
Mr Giblin – Quokkas 
Mrs Quirk – Fairy Penguins 
 
 

Instructional Leaders - Galahs 
Team Leader – Mrs Binns, Principal  
cheryl.binns@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Hines M-F JENNIFER.HINES@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Willett M-F Gretl.WILLETT@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Copeland M,T,W,Th 
MELISSA.COPELAND@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Learning Support Team - Kookaburras 
Team Leader – Mrs Ahuja 
Deepa.Ahuja4@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Kraljevic - English as a Second Language 
(ESL) T, and Learning Assistance and Support 
Teacher (LaST) T, W 
ANA.KRALJEVIC@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Hartwig - School Counsellor M, T,F 
LYNETTE.HARTWIG@det.nsw.edu 
Mrs Kew - (LaST) M, Th 
EZMA.KEW@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Fodor M,W ANNE.FODOR@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Walter - kim.walter2@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Ryan T,W  natalie.ryan41@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Koopmans T,W,Th 
robyn.martin17@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Release from Face to Face Team – Platypus 
Team Leader—Mrs Clack Assistant Principal         
JANICE.CLACK@det.nsw.edu.au   
Mrs Sirmais M, W Donna.Sirmais1@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Jobson christine.jobson@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Crocker T renee.crocker@det.nsw.edu.au 
Miss Neale T, Th gabrielle.neale4@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Librarian -  Lillypilly 
Mrs Hunt M-F clare.hunt3@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Adminstrative Team – Administration Block - 
Wombats 
Team Leader – Mrs Mellish  School Business 
Manager  WENDY.MELLISH@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Colder School Adminstration Manager (SAM)/
(Linda.Colder@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Lees School Adminstration Officer (SAO) 
tamara.lees2@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs McBride (SAO) kerry.scott7@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mrs Kelleher (SAO) 
Allyson.Vaughan2@det.nsw.edu.au 
Mr Kininjjew - General Assistant (GA) 
 

Family and Community Engagement Officer 
Mrs Sirmais T, W, Fr 
Donna.Sirmais1@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Canteen Manager 
Mrs Patterson 
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I have attached a map of the school with all 

classroom names on it so that you can find the 

rooms as you need them. 
 

Contacting Your Child’s Teacher 
There are many very good reasons for parent ‘s to 
want to be in touch with their child’s teacher. 
However sometimes parent’s find it difficult to get 
hold of teachers because a teacher’s day is so full. 
Parents are welcome to have quick two-minute 
discussions with teachers before and after school, 
however these need to be short and to the point 
about issues that are relatively simple. For example 
– Jimmy has a bit of a cold and is out of sorts, or 
there is a change to pick-up routines etc.  
The reason for this is that before school, teachers 
are usually preparing their classes for the day or are 
in meetings. If you want to discuss an issue in depth 
you are unlikely to walk away satisfied because the 
teacher will have his/her mind on the day ahead and 
won’t be able to give you their full attention. The 
same applies in the afternoon, although we do have 
a policy of asking all teachers to be outside their 
classrooms for the first 15 minutes at the end of the 
day. 
 We ask that you don’t try to speak with teachers 
once they are in their classes or when they are 
walking students to class because teachers have a 
legal duty of care to the supervision of their students 
and your quick question may distract them from this.  
If what you want to discuss is highly important ie ; 
discipline issue or you want to know about how your 
child is progressing we strongly recommend you 
make an appointment. That way the teacher has 
time to prepare for the meeting and to gather the 
information ahead of time. You are more likely to 
find the discussions satisfying and informative if you 
book in a time with the teacher than if you catch a 
teacher on the fly and he/she answers your inquiry 
off the top of their heads.  
To make an appointment please ring the office on 
02 4721 2556 or alternatively contact the teacher 
through the email address provided. 

School Communication 
We try very hard at our school to communicate with 
our community in as many different ways as 
possible in an effort to reach everyone. 
We communicate through: 
Facebook – make sure you friend the official site - 
there is a default one out there 
Newsletter (Even weeks) 
SMS -  we need up – to –date contact numbers for 
this 
 

School Website;   www.cambridgpk-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au. School Newsletter is 
published each fortnight on this site 
E-mail: cambridgpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
Each teacher also has a Departmental email 
address that you can contact them on.  
School App (see attached information for 
update) 
Letters home – (Mostly sent home on Thursdays 
so keep an eye out for these in your child’s bag – 
even for Year 5 & 6 students!!) 
Phone 
School sign 
Morning assemblies (Mondays only) 
PBL assemblies (each week) 
Face to face 
Donna Sirmais - our School and Community 
Engagement Officer 
School Consultative Group 
 

2019 School Calendar 

Families will  receive the 2019 School Calendar this 
week. It covers most major events and approximate 
costings where applicable. If for some reason you 
don’t receive one, we have  uploaded it to the 
school website at www.cambridgpk-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au. Or ask at the front office. 
  

First Aid at School 

We have staff are trained to administer first aid at 

school when children are injured. That training is 

updated regularly. Having said that please note that 

we are unable to treat cuts and abrasions with 

anything other than water, a band-aid and an 

icepack. This is to prevent the possibility of causing 

allergic reactions to treatment. We are unable to 

administer over the counter medications like 

Panadol. It’s not that we don’t care, or don’t want to 

do more. It’s that legally we are unable to any more 

than water, band aids and an icepack. 
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Anaphylaxis and Us 

As mentioned in previous newsletters we have 

several children and staff members at our school 

who are anaphylactic. If you are sending food to 

school to be shared with other children eg: birthday 

cakes or cakes for sale, please be very careful to 

read the ingredients and ensure that they do not 

contain peanuts, tree nuts and nut products. Some 

of our children are also allergic to eggs and milk. 

Please also send in the packet ingredients so 

that we can check them for ourselves.  

Other ways to support us to keep everyone safe 

are: 

1. Talk to your children about allergies and how 

serious they can be for some people so they 

must not ever share their food with other 

children. Its not mean to not share food its 

keeping people safe. 

2. Discuss how important it is to wash hands 

before and after eating so that food allergens 

don’t get transferred onto other people or their 

food. 

Thank you for working with us to keep our children 

safe. 

 

Important information for parents 

and Students 

The Department recognises that some families will 

be subject to family breakdown.  In the absence of 

any notification to the contrary, it will be assumed 

that both parents retain a shared and equal parental 

responsibility for their children and have been 

involved in making any decisions regarding their 

children’s education.  This means that the school 

will recognise that each parent has equal duties, 

obligations responsibilities and opportunities in 

relation to matters involving the school. 

If any changes occur in your family relationships 

which have the potential to impact on the 

relationship between the school and your family, 

you are required to advise the school immediately.  

This includes providing copies of any court orders 

that may be obtained. 

Homework at CPPS 

At our school, we believe that homework benefits 

students by complementing classroom learning, 

fostering good study habits and providing an 

opportunity for students to be responsible for their 

own learning. Homework will be offered to all 

students in 2019 and we encourage parents to 

support their children in completing the homework.  

Teachers will encourage student participation and 

recognition will be given to those students who 

regularly participate in the program. If your 

circumstances are such that you do not want your 

child to participate in homework, please provide a 

written statement to that effect for the classroom 

teacher.  

Next Issue: What is the PBL level System about 

and how does it work? 

 

Mrs Binns 

Principal 
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Goodbye & Thank you! 

Dear Staff, Parents and Students, 

As you might be aware, Mrs Thompson and I have 

left Cambridge Park Public School and moved to 

Port Stephens. It was very hard to leave the 

wonderful community which we worked and lived in 

for so long, but our dream has always been to raise 

our two daughters, Gemma and Elky, somewhere 

near the beach and surrounded by nature. Port 

Stephens was the perfect combination of the two. 

I secured another position just a few days before 

Christmas, so our departure has come about so 

quickly that we didn’t get time to say our goodbyes 

in person before the school year was over.  

We would like to say thank you to everyone who 

has shared our journey at Cambridge Park Public 

School and wish you all the very best for the future. 

Best wishes, 

Mr & Mrs Thompson, Gemma & Elky. 

Kindergarten news  

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome 

our families.  All our classes are settling in well and 

we are enjoying meeting and getting to know our 

new class members and their families.  

Kindergarten have been learning how to be safe, 

respectful, active learners in our classrooms and 

on the playground. We are looking forward to 

learning our first set of phonemes, and learning all 

about rhyme. We are also learning about numbers 

and counting forwards.  

The Kindergarten teachers are looking forward to 

meeting our families at meet the teacher in Week 4 

but feel free to introduce yourself after school as 

well. Thank you to all the parents and carers who 

have already purchased the necessary equipment 

for the school year.  

Please remember that we are always available if 

you have any questions.  If you need to speak with 

your child’s teacher about any concerns please 

contact the office to make an appointment. 

Mrs Wallace 

Kindergarten Supervisor 

School Banking 

The day for School Banking will start on Friday 8 

February 2019. 
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STAGE 3 NEWS 
Welcome all students, parents and carers to Stage 

3, 2019. I hope your children have settled well into 

their classes. Our stage 3 classes include the 

following teachers:  

Yr 4/5 Butterflies  - Ms Poole 
Yr 5 Dingoes- Mrs McGilvray   
Yr 5 Emus - Mrs Hansen  
Yr 6 Flying Foxes – Mr On’Neill 
Yr 6 Echidnas – Mrs Sanders 
Yr 6 Eagles – Mrs Richards and Mrs Wiggins 
 
Stage 3 have an exciting year ahead with lots of 

interesting content being taught.  We run Math 

Groups on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. Your 

child may go to a different Stage 3 teacher 

depending on their ability.  We have been running 

these for 4 years now and have seen the positive 

growth in in students and their understanding of 

number. 

HOMEWORK: Homework will be handed out by 

class teachers.  Homework is meant to support the 

learning at school. If you feel that homework is too 

hard, too easy or you are struggling to get your child 

to complete it, please talk to your teacher. 

YEAR 6 SHIRTS: All students have tried on 

samples of the Year 6 shirt. Notes will be coming 

home shortly. It is important once the notes come 

home to complete and send back to the front office, 

indicating, how many shirts you wish to purchase. 

Notes need to be back before we can place an 

order. If you do not wish to purchase a shirt, can 

you also send the note back indicating this. 

 EQUIPMENT: Please ensure that your child 

comes to school each day ready to learn. It is 

important that they have blue and/or black pens, 

lead pencil, rubber, ruler and glue. If there are any 

issues around providing this equipment, please 

come and see me.  

PSSA: The teams running for summer PSSA 

sports include: Oztag, League Tag, Basketball, 

Newcombe Ball, T-Ball and Softball. Summer PSSA 

does require a commitment throughout Term 1 and 

Term 4. It is important that if your child is selected 

and commits to a team, that they are able to pay the 

fee and commit to playing in both Terms. Notes will 

be coming home shortly. 

We understand that parents are extremely busy and 

often the time to catch teachers before or after 

school does not match with your work and home 

commitments. Should you need to clarify anything, 

to arrange an appointment or just to touch base and 

say hello, feel free to send us an email anytime. We 

endeavour to respond to all emails within 48 hours 

and if we cannot answer your question in that time, 

we will still respond to let you know we are working 

on finding the answers you need and provide a 

rough timeframe on when we might know the 

answer.  

I am looking forward to a fun and exciting year with 

lots of learning to be had.  

 

Mrs Hansen 

Stage 3 Supervisor 

 

 

Rachael Hansen Rachael.bugden@det.nsw.edu.au 

Kirsty McGilvray Kirsty.mcgilvray2@det.nsw.edu.a

u 

Kylie Poole Kylie.poole5@det.nsw.edu.au 

Stuart O’Neill Stuart.o’neill5@det.nsw.edu.au 

Amy Sanders Amu.johnson59@det.nsw.edu.au 

Julie Richards Julie.richards@det.nsw.edu.au 

Danielle Wiggins Danielle.wiggins@det.nsw.edu.au 
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The Lilly Pilly Library 
Welcome back to another great year of learning at 

Cambridge Park. The library is open at lunchtime 

Monday to Thursday and sometimes at recess if 

the weather is particularly hot. 

Library Days – 2019 

In 2019 our senior classes (Years 3-6) will be 

trialling a longer Library time once a fortnight to 

enable us to provide a more engaging and 

productive learning environment.  
 

Monday - Flying Foxes and Stingrays  

Tuesday  - Tasmanians Devils, Dugongs, Sugar 

Gliders, Cockatoos, Kingfishers, Fairy Penguins,, 

Quokkas, Ulysses Butterflies and Bilbies  

Wednesday  - Cassowaries, Eagles; Echidnas; 

Bilbies; Possums, Wallabies, Geckos and 

Kangaroos.  

Thursday  -  Emus, Dingoes, Blue Tongues, Koalas 

and Paper Daisies 

Friday— Sharks, Crocodiles  and Banksias 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2019! 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge website advises 

that: 

‘The Challenge aims to encourage a love of 

reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to 

enable them to experience quality literature. It is 

not a competition but a challenge to each student 

to read, to read more and to read more widely.’ 

The 2019 challenge will open on March 4, 2019, 

however students can keep a record of books they 

are reading now to include on their 2019 reading 

records when online reading records open.  

The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is 

available for all NSW students in Kindergarten to 

Year 9, in government, independent, catholic and 

home schools.  

Please note that students in Stage 2 and 3 need to 

register online and record their own reading. This is 

a great activity to encourage students to read 

widely. 

Keep reading 

Ms Hunt 

 
 

Scholastic Book Club- Issue 1 

out now 
Don’t forget to look for the Book Club Issue 

catalogue that will be coming home in your child’s 

schoolbag. Book Club provides a fun and 

convenient way of bringing the best in children's 

literature into your home. It’s packed full of exciting 

books from best-selling authors, popular titles and 

series that kids love, as well as products and books 

that make perfect gifts for younger siblings who 

may not be at school yet. 

Ordering from Book Club is easy—simply go online 

and place your order and then Scholastic’s ‘book 

elves’ take care of the rest. Before you know it, 

your child will have a lovely surprise to take home 

once their order gets delivered to their classroom. 

When ordering from Book Club, you are not only 

helping your children, but you are also helping your 

school—20% of your spend goes back to your 

school in valuable Scholastic Rewards, which are 

used to buy classroom resources. 

To celebrate the start of the New Year, any family 

ordering from issue 1 will also receive a free All 

About Me Activity Journal to help us kick-start our 

2019 plans. 

For more information about Scholastic and Book 

Club, visit www.scholastic.com.au 
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School Star App and the removal of Facebook 
as our main form of online communication 
Important information Kindergarten 
families and new families to our school.   
Some of you may have already tried to download 
our School Star App, however the app has not 
allowed you to do so. The reason for this is that our 
online enrolment and registration system is 
networked to a main system which incorporates the 
2500 Public Schools across NSW. Due to the high 
demand on the system over the last few days it has 
taken longer than expected for individual data to be 
recognised on the system. It is the information on 
this system which the app retrieves it data from.  
 
Reminder to all families: Important information 
about communication through our school app 
School Star and Facebook 
As many of you are aware, over the previous year 
we have  gradually been  transferring our main 
form of online communication from Facebook over 
to our School Star app. Your child's and 
families safety is always our first and foremost 
concern. Departmental requirements states that 
schools must have a public Facebook page which 
anyone can access at anytime, therefore we feel 
that posting information which is only relevant to 
the families of our school raises security 
concerns.   
This year we have commenced utilising the School 
Star App to replace Facebook as our main form of 
online communication.  Facebook will only be used 
to promote community events such as playgroup 
and events which we open to the wider community. 
Information such as in school event reminders, late 
excursion arrivals and most other information 
which we share online that is relevant to our 
students, teachers and families will be 
posted directly to the School Star app.  
The School Star app is secure and access is only 
given to individuals whose phone number Is 
registered with our school. Each time we post 
information you will  receive a notification (please 
ensure you turn this feature on in your phone and 
allow access from School Star) similar to if you 
were to receive a notification from Facebook.  
An additional benefit with the School Star app is 
that when your child will not be attending school on 
a particular day you can simply tap the message 
button at the bottom of the screen and send a 
notification to the school that your child/ren will not 
be at school that day, free of any cost to you.  

We would like to encourage everyone to download 
our free School Star app (For registration 
instructions please see attached note) so that you 
are sure to be kept updated and allow ease of 
communication between home and school. If for 
some reason you cannot gain access to the app, 
please contact Donna Sirmais on 47212556 or 
email Donna.sirmais1@det.nsw.edu.au and will 
ensure that you are connected.  
 
Playgroup  
Make n Move Outdoor Playgroup is back for 2019 
and Miss Donna, Miss Jayde and Miss Jess would 
love for you to come and join us! 
We will be running Playgroup on Tuesdays and 
Fridays, next to the preschool from 9am -
10:30am every week (except for school holidays) 
Please bring a hat, a bottle of water and a piece of 
fruit to share for morning tea. 
Play group is free for all to attend but please put 
children in old clothes as we can get very messy. 
We hope to see you there! 
Parking is available at the back of the school and 
whilst the gates will be locked for safety, a key will 
be available for exiting after playgroup.  
  
Fundraising and Events 
Its that time of year again when we begin planning 
and organising our School Fundraisers for the 
year. These events are only successful due to the 
enormous support we get from our school 
community. So far this year for school organised 
fundraisers we have Mother's Day, Father's day , 
and our major fundraiser for the year the annual A-
thon. If you would like to be part of the organising 
team for one or all of our school fundraisers and 
events please return the attached expression of 
interest slip to the front office by Thursday 21st 
February and Mrs Donna Sirmais will be in contact 
with you.  

mailto:Donna.sirmais1@det.nsw.edu.au
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Fundraising Team Expression of Interest 

Please return to the front office by Thursday 21st February 2019. Please contact me to be part of the  

Fundraising and Events Planning Team.  

Name ..................................................................  

Contact number......................................................................................   

Child/ren .................................................................................. 

Please tick which option you would be interested in 

I would like to help with the Mother's Day, Father's Day and A-thon planning  

I would like to help with the Mother's Day Planning and Stall 

I would like to help on the Mother's Day Stall only 

I would like to help with Father's Day Planning and Stall 

I would like to help with the Father's Day Stall only 

I would like to help with planning the A-thon Annual Fundraiser  

I am happy to help with any other fundraiser at the school which may arise 

Newsletter 

All newsletters will be emailed to families each fortnight.  

If you wish to receive a hardcopy of the newsletter please complete the bottom section and return to the 

office. 

 

Child’s name ____________________________       Class_________________________ 

 

 I wish to receive a paper copy of the newsletter. 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Parent/Caregiver 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone: 4721 2556 

Fax: 4721 7567 

E-mail:       

cambridgpk-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:   

www.cambridgpk-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

School Security:   

1300 880 021 

PO Box 8021 

WERRINGTON COUNTY  NSW    2747 

 

35 Oxford Street        CAMBRIDGE PARK 
 

CAMBRIDGE PARK PUBLIC SCHOOL                                    OUR SCHOOL 
Expectations 

 

 

 

To Be Safe  

 

To show Respect  

 

 

To be Active Learners 
 

For your convenience when your child is absent from school please complete the note below and return to your child’s teacher 

ABSENCE EXPLANATION NOTE  

STUDENT’S NAME ………………………………………………….   CLASS………………… 

DATES OF ABSENCE ………………………………………….. 

REASON……………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

PARENT/CAREGIVER’S  NAME …………………………………………………………...………….   

SIGNED …………………………………..……  DATE ……………………………….. 

.............................................................................................................................................. 
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